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We gather on Gunaikurnai Country. We pay our respects to their Elders; past, present and emerging.    
We also acknowledge the ongoing living culture and connection to Country of all First Peoples.    

Happy Father’s Day to all our Dads, Step Dads, Uncles,  

Grandfather’s or special family friends. 

We hope you enjoyed our Father’s Day Breakfast and enjoy 

your special day on Sunday. 



 

Dear Families and Friends, 

After a few weeks of influenza sweeping through the school we appear to be getting back on track. It     

certainly helps that the sun is shining and that days are getting longer.  

I was away last week reviewing a school in Berwick/Cranbourne and I am very pleased to be back home. 

City traffic is not for me! I heard the foundation assembly item was a hit last Friday and the teachers were 

brimming with pride. When you speak to the students, they just love assemblies, which is a nice bit of 

feedback to us. Please make sure you get down when you can. 

Thank you to all our mums who assisted in running the Fathers’ Day gift stalls and the breakfast, it is a 
sign of a very health community. Thanks also to our staff who came early on Friday to facilitate the event. 

I hope all dads and grandads have a wonderful day on Sunday. Twenty-three degrees to look forward to. 

This week, we had Australian Rules Football clinics conducted by past student- Josh Dorling. The students 
had a wonderful time playing modified AFL games under the guidance of Josh. All other grades will have 
their clinics conducted next week. 

Last night, we had four students attend the Lions Club Public Speaking competition and were supported by 
friends, family and members of staff. Ella O’Rourke, Elise Mahony, Willow Watson and Elan Jakobi     
represented our school with distinction and displayed great confidence.. 

Next Friday, we will have a pyjama day to raise money for fostered children. A great cause and an          
opportunity to celebrate Catholic Social Teaching, providing help to a local organisation. During the day 
we will also conduct our Science Afternoon. This is always a hit with students. Students get to take part in 
three short experiments that usually get a bit messy. One of the features is that our year six students       
conduct several of these lessons. The peer tutoring opportunity is a valuable step in their leadership. 

 

Have a great weekend, 

Matthew Hamer  

 
Some food additives can cause reactions: https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/ 
For most people, additives are not a problem in the short term. However, 50 of the 400 currently   
approved additives in Australia have been associated with adverse reactions in some people. Some 
food additives are more likely than others to cause reactions in sensitive people. 
 
It is often the additives that are used to give a food a marketable quality, such as colour, that most 
commonly cause allergic reactions. Some of these hypersensitive reactions include: 
 
• Digestive disorders – diarrhoea and colicky pains 
• Nervous disorders – hyperactivity, insomnia and  irritability 
• Respiratory problems – asthma, rhinitis and sinusitis 
• Skin problems – hives, itching, rashes and swelling. 
 
It is important to realise that many of the symptoms experienced 
as a result of food sensitivities can be caused by other disorders. 
Medical diagnosis is important. If you try to diagnose yourself, 
you may restrict your diet unnecessarily and neglect an illness. 



  Up Coming Events 

 SEPTEMBER Term 3 

 Sunday 7th Father’s Day 

Week 8 Monday 8th School Nurse visit - Foundation 
Division Athletics 

 Tuesday 9th School Nurse visit - Foundation 

 Wednesday 10th School Nurse visit - Foundation 

 Thursday 11th 9.10am 4 and 4/5 Prayer 

 Friday 12th  Pyjama Day 
9.10am Foundation Mass 
1.35pm Science Afternoon 

Week 9 Friday 19th The Big Picnic 
9.10am GHC Assembly: Year 4/5 Red 
2.15pm Term Ends 

 OCTOBER Term 4 

Week 1 Monday  6th 9.00am Term 4 commences  
Swimming Lessons Foundation, Year 1, Year 2  & Year3 

 Tuesday 7th Swimming Lessons Foundation, Year 1, Year 2  & Year3 

 Wednesday 8th Swimming Lessons Foundation, Year 1, Year 2  & Year3 

 Thursday 9th Swimming Lessons Foundation, Year 1, Year 2  & Year3 

 Friday 10th Swimming Lessons Foundation, Year 1, Year 2  & Year3 
District Summer Sports 

















 

SPECIAL REPORT:  

Celebrating Father's Day 

Over the centuries, the role of fathers has evolved. During the industrial revolution, fathers 
were more detached, spending long hours working in factories, whilst mothers took on the 
role of primary socialiser and educator of children. Men tended to show their love and   
devotion from a distance, choosing to leave the child rearing to their wives. 

Today things have changed dramatically with many Dads being celebrated for being        
sensitive, caring and more hands-on. Research has shown that the amount of time fathers 
are now spending teaching, helping and playing with their children, has trebled. This has 
transformed our understanding of how fathers shape their children’s lives from the start, 
challenging conventional ideas of parenthood and gender. 

Fathers who involve themselves in physical activity with their children, play a key role in  
influencing them to learn self-control, face challenges, regulate emotions and take       
manageable risks. However, to be a great Dad, you need to also indulge in a little self-care 
and look after your own mental health. This allows you to be more responsive to your 
child’s needs, and engage more readily in play and learning activities. 

If you are a Dad and struggling a little bit, it is advisable to seek help from a medical       
professional. Or, if you just want to talk to someone who understands, you can call one of 
the following organisations. 

In Australia, phone MensLine on 1300 78 99 78 or Beyond Blue on 1300 22 46 36. 

In New Zealand, contact Healthline on 0800 611 116 or Man Alive on 0800 826 367. 



St Brendan’s Op Shop has   
second hand school uniform  
available.  
St Brendan’s School uniform 
available $3.00 per item      
unless  otherwise marked.  
Open 10am-3pm  Tuesday,     
Wednesday & Thursday. 
 

When picking up and dropping off your child we ask all 
parents to observe the following procedures at St 
Brendan's CPS. 
 
Collecting Students from School Grounds – Child 
Safety As you would understand, child safety is the 
number one priority for schools. As circumstances 
evolve, we want to ensure we have the best possible 
practice in place. Please note the following                
requirements for collecting students at the end of the 
day. 
 
Collecting from the church gate –  
Students in years Foundation, One and Two will remain 
with their class teacher at the end of the day just      
outside their classroom. The church gates will be open 
at 3.15pm, at which time parents are required to enter 
the school grounds to collect their children from the 
class teachers. This action is in place to avoid           
situations where students leave the school grounds 
and run into the church gate car park area without an 
adult being present. 
  
Please use the appropriate car park entry and exit. 
Please do not drive across the footpath to enter or exit 
the car park. We have students and other pedestrians 
using the footpath.  
 
Collecting from the administration office 
Please enter the gates and collect your child from the 
junior classroom area or your child from years Three to 
Six may meet you just inside the gates. Students are 
not to leave the grounds and cross the car park area 
without an adult walking with them. 
If dropping students off in the morning, you must also 
walk them into school. Please do not use the disabled 
parking bay without permission to do so. 
 
Collecting from car line 
Typically, St Brendan’s staff are there to organise     
students into cars at the end of the day. If you wish to 
park and collect your child, please use the crosswalk 
and an adult must walk with their child/ren. Drop off at 
the beginning of the day should take place at the bus 
stop area. 
 
Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
Regards, 

Matthew Hamer 

Principal 



School Crossing 

Assessment 

Council have been asked 
to conduct a school  
crossing inspection on  
behalf of the “Department 
of Transport” Victoria. 
This inspection will be 
completed at a random 
date during term 3 or 4 at 
morning drop off and     
afternoon pickup. 
During these inspections, 
Council officers will be  
required to take photos 
and measurements of   
existing school crossings 
and road infrastructure. 
There will be no facial 

recognition in any of 

these photos as all faces 

will be blurred out. 
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